Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee
Special Meeting
September 16, 2016
 Minutes
What: 
Special Meeting of the Public Safety Advisory Committee 
Where:    
Girdwood Community Center, 250 Egloff Drive
Date:       
Friday, September 16, 2016
Time:      
7:07 pm
Call to order, Michelle Weston, Chair
Committee members attending are:  Michelle Weston, Mike Opalka, Mike Edgington, Mandy Hawes 
GBOS attending:  Jerry Fox

GVFD attending:  Manch Garhart

Confirmation of Quorum
Agenda Approved for September 16, 2016 Meeting, 4-0

Removal of item #2 from draft agenda:  FAQ
Old Business:
1) Review of Draft Public Safety Contract.
Group discussed email outlining contract progress; 

Most of the changes requested are incorporated in the contract, but not all.

Budget and margin of profit:

One element discussed is contract cost and whether this funding will go toward Whittier.  Expectation that funding spent in contract should be spent on Girdwood service, plus service margin.

Cost of service if Girdwood created own police department is higher than 618,000.

Service Area:

Group wants contract to specify that service will be within GVSA (not responding from Whittier).  
Group wants to be sure that Girdwood is determined as the duty area and that WPD will be required to staff in Girdwood with a minimum amount of hours.  This item was removed by MOA attorney, and PSAC wants to have it added back in to contract as spirit of the contract is to have service in Girdwood.
Contract cancellation clause:

30 day notice required for cancellation of contract

This has gone back and forth from 30-90 days.

Annual Review:

Attorneys resisting annual review.  Whittier has experienced issues with finance mishandling, PSAC thinks that this would have been caught with audit.
Contract does specify that MOA can request records for review, but not as strictly as PSAC wants.

Group doesn’t understand why Whittier can’t supply report if they are handling holding records

PSAP Radio Interoperability and Communications:

Complicating factors could be EMS/Police dual response, TTY/hearing impaired capability, Transfer of information regarding caller.  Difficulty in retrieving information from forwarded calls.
Discussion of communication plan to clarify how communications will occur.  

APD Lead dispatcher said she would write protocol/procedures and test them to see how calls are handled.

What will happen if no answer in Whittier on their emergency line?  Recently in Anchorage all 9 lines were busy – calls go to queue and roll to answering machine.
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Many people have switched from home phones to cell phones for all phone service.

Michelle Weston to follow up to make sure flow chart/procedures have occurred

In 18 months, system will change within APD and this will require changes in how calls are handled, calls will no longer be typed, calls will be voice to data. 

Communications has 3 tiers of concern: What happens in October?  How will 911 calls be handled immediately.

What happens in March? (When Whittier gets new building for communications); What happens when Nextgen system is installed? (Change to encryption)

Radios:

AMR used by Girdwood Fire dept.; AMLR used statewide; VHF used by Whittier

GVFD has tested and they are able to patch to AMLR.  This creates bridge but there is more need for compatible radios between Girdwood and Whittier.  Additional testing needs to occur.

AST, APD and Whittier all able to work on radio together.

This item is nearly completed to PSAC satisfaction.  

Future encryption element remains unknown.

PSAC drafting FAQ on how policing will work.

Where do you get copy of Police Report?

Working on possible location for police office in Girdwood, no holding facility, just an office location.  ACS seems interested in working with PSAC to house police office in building across from Chair 5 location, cost of remodel to accommodate police would be pro-rated over 3 years at approx. $60,000.

Summer staffing from Whittier has been let go for the season.  Whittier will need to re-hire.

Plan for interim plan is for Girdwood to pay 1 month’s regular cost per month, rather than special event fee that was contracted for Forest Fair policing.
2) Status of Contract

Public meetings needed for Contract approval between Girdwood/Anchorage/Whittier:

2 meetings in Whittier. Whittier wants to keep at regular scheduled meetings. (September/October)
Anchorage Assembly needs to approve on consent agenda.  
GBOS only needs one more meeting to discuss and approve contract draft.  

PSAC expresses concern that policing topic in Whittier seems to be Executive Session. 

Outstanding items:

911 system communications plan/flowchart

Budget (promised, not received)

Language back in contract for minimum hours in Girdwood.
These items need to be sent to MOA by Monday, September 19.
Another element:  What is the response from State of AK regarding major crime investigation.

New Business:
None
Public Comment:

None

Other Business (Roundtable Comments from the Board):
Mike Opalka states that having own police dept is going to be more expensive and would not be able to be handled by volunteer board. There could be grants available for Public safety development.

Next meeting:  October 3 at 7PM

Adjourn 8:35PM

